From: O'Brien, Martin [mailto:Martin_OBrien@education.gov.ie] 
Sent: 29 January 2015 03:08
To: Tom O'Neill
Cc: Ryan, Matt; McCourt, Conor; Power, Michael
Subject: RE: 
Tom

Further to your emails and phone calls, the Department’s position in respect of the format for the gender balance as specified in regulation 271 of 2014 remains unchanged.

As South Dublin County Council have not nominated representatives to the Board of Dublin & Dun Laoghaire Educational Training Board (DDLETB) in accordance with Section 7 of SI 271 of 2014, it should now regularised the matter as soon as possible, preferably at its next meeting on the 9th February, 2015 or earlier if possible.

Until this matter is resolved then any decision the current Board of Dublin & Dun Laoghaire Educational Training Board makes is open to legal challenge

I would appreciate it, if you could keep the Department informed of developments in this matter.

Regards

Martin O'Brien 

Higher Executive Officer

ETB Financial & Administrative Personnel Section

Department of Education & Skills 

Cornamaddy, Athlone, Co Westmeath 

Tel No: 090648 4232

E-mail: martin_obrien@education.gov.ie
